Minutes
From the mid-year meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

Held in the Portslade Community Centre on 10th May after the Hedgehoppers run (approx. 12:30pm)

Present: Representatives from 17 member clubs.  Apologies from Darren Lodge of Worthing Harriers.  Also present, League Statistician and Treasurer.
1    Introduction of all reps and welcome to any new rep.
All reps introduced themselves, welcome to; Michele Saunders and Marc Bonaldi, Arena 80; Tim Critchfield, Arunners; Max Soudain, Lewes AC and James Tombs, Saints & Sinners.

2     Confirmation of all remaining races.  Agreed as per the calendar on the WSFRL website

a)  Foxtrot 5 now to be held on Sunday 1st November

c) – yes, I know this is out of order but… It was agreed that reps would ask potential ‘Completers’ if this date would be a problem for them.  When we know the numbers involved we will make a decision as to whether this race is to be included for the completer T-shirt.

On a separate point Victoria asked for feedback on colour for the 2015 T-shirt.  Do we want it to remain the same and have a growing club of Completers or should we choose a different colour for each year?  Reps are to let Victoria know so she can make arrangements for this year’s design.
b)  A short discussion about the clash of dates of the Steepdown Challenge and a 10k race in Worthing.  The Worthing race has been organised by a company separate to the WSFRL (although with some links) and a clash was unfortunate but would go ahead anyway.  Reps were asked that they promote the Steepdown Challenge to their runners ahead of the Worthing 10k.  It was suggested that for 2016 Lancing Eagles look at moving their race, possibly to September as the Henfield run has now been brought forward. Victoria to write to the organiser of the Brighton 10 to express regret/disappointment about the clash of dates.
3     Confirmation of contact details.
An updated list of club contact is attached.  Please will all club reps ensure that they update their email address book accordingly.
4     Timetable for production of results.
It was agreed that club should endeavour to produce provisional results within three days.  Revised results can then be circulated one week later which gives a weekend for all reps to check that their runners are correctly accounted for.  Final results are to be published four days later which is in line with the two weeks we are currently working to.  Jill was keen to point out that runners like to check the website almost as soon as they get home to see if results have been published yet.  Phil would like the final results to accurately represent the facts and amendments should be made at any time if there is an error.

5    Smart Rr’s update.
Unfortunately, due to family commitments, Dave was unable to attend.  He has produced a new Runners Register.  This will be sent out to all reps shortly.  Clubs are able to have an ongoing list of runners from which they select those who would like to run races.  Names are transferred onto the Smart Rr’s Club Entries Form to be sent to the host club.  Runners can be added or deleted from this list at any time.

Stella (PHH) mentioned that many club entries had come on outdated or incorrectly filled in forms.   This made the race secretary’s job much harder as automatic transfer only works if the correct form has been used.  Clubs are reminded that they should download the latest version from the website.  Race secretaries are also reminded that Dave is available to assist if there is any issue and the incorrect form has been used

6     Feedback from race Surveys.
Response has been positive so far, both Victoria (HoJ) and Dave (GRR) found them useful.  On average, 15 clubs have responded to the surveys.  Toilet facilities seemed to be an ongoing issue!  Surveys will continue at the request of individual clubs and results are to remain confidential.
7     Discussion on change of names for pre-entered runners.
Lewes AC suggested that as entries are accepted up until 2 days before a race, a change of name should not be allowed or at least should incur a charge.  It was voted unanimously that changes of name should be allowed, and in the interest of accuracy, after the event was okay although prior to the event is preferable.  Please use the form available on the website.

8     Discussion on issues from increasing race entries.  
This will be discussed more fully at the AGM but reps need to be aware of any issues and have discussions at club level.  Points to be aware of include, Insurance, parking, venue, toilets and course.  Obviously some races have higher capacity than others.  Currently, only 2 races have exceeded our 800 runner insurance limit.  If we increase the insurance should this cost be borne by all clubs or only the two who exceed the limit?  To limit entries, should clubs consider making races closed to non-league runners?  Would it help if entries were to close earlier?  Reps are asked to discuss these issues at club level and bring any thought to the AGM in November.
9     AOB.
Toilets (again) this seems to be getting a bit of an issue!  UKA guidelines recommend a ration of 1:30 toilets (cubicles) to runners, which is thought to be very generous.  Victoria has sourced toilets for £40 per unit which would be available for all WSFRL events.

Foil Blankets.  Ray suggested that clubs invest in a number of foil blanket to be given to marshals to use in the event of a runner sustaining an injury and being stranded awaiting medical attention.  This was accepted as an excellent idea.

10     Agree date and time of AGM in November at Steyning.
The AGM will be held at Steyning at 10:00am on Sunday 22nd November.

Thanks were given to Stella for organising the use of the room in the Portslade Leisure Centre for this meeting although the noise levels from below mean we need to look for another venue for next year.
And finally…
We were able to thoroughly embarrass Ray by giving him a very well deserved presentation of a number of gifts including, a gift voucher, a certificate entitling him to free entry to a number of League races for life, a couple of canvas photographs of races from the League calendar, and the Ray Chick Award junior cup to be engraved with an endowment for its future maintenance.
In thanks Ray sent the following message,  “It never ceases to amaze me  the contributions you all make at the meetings and with you all and Victoria, Jill , Phil and Dave on board I'm sure the next 25 years will be even more successful.”  I hope we don’t let him down…

